CERNE VALLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Finance, Policy and Governance Committee that was held at 7.00pm 
on Thursday 10th December 2020 via Zoom

Present: Cllrs Barry, Horsington, Keating, Bolt, Crosbie, Bishop and Beresford.

1.	Apologies for absence
All members were present,

2.	Declarations of interest
Cllr’s Keating and Crosbie declared an interest as allotment plot holders.
Cllr Horsington declared an interest as the allotment field tenant.

3.	Minutes of previous meeting held on 07th November 2019
These were approved as a true and accurate record of the meeting.

4.   To discuss the Budget and Reserves for 2020/21
The RFO briefed on budget lines. It was confirmed that all would be within budget.
The current Precept spend of 64.72% was within the set limit.
No cost centre was overspent and those underspent were likely to have payments raised against them by financial year end.
The general reserve was slightly above the 100% of Precept guideline but year end expenditure would bring this below.

5.	To confirm authorisation limits for subcommittees. The current policy is that the Chairman can authorise up to £300 without subcommittee whilst the subcommittee can spend up to the Precept limit. Any monies taken from reserves must be approved by full council.
This was endorsed.

6.	To confirm a procurement limit currently set at £ 500
This was endorsed.

7.	To approve the asset register
The asset register was amended the reflect recently brought assets and those donated to the Parish Council.
It was confirmed that the Kettlebridge car park stone and new Giants View car park information board would be brought onto the goods were received.

8.	Discussion on burial ground fess
On the recommendation of the burial ground committee is was agreed that the charges would remain unchanged.

9.	Discussion on allotment fees
The cost of the plot prior to the pandemic was 16.5p per square meter. This was reduced to half during this financial year as a gesture of will to the plot holders.
It was recommended that the rent be reinstated but with a slightly reduced rate.
It was agreed that the new rate per square meter would be set at 15p.
It was also agreed, for equality, that the allotment rent field rent be reduced by 10%.


10.	Clerks incremental progression
It was agreed to award the Clerk one incremental point progression. 

11.	To discuss the Precept for 2021/22
The RFO offered two options of setting the Precept. The first based on the current system of payments and receipts and the second based on a system of income and expenditure, which in short off set the expenditure of the Council against the income and thus reducing the Precept but unlikely to increase reserves.
The members agreed to stick with the status quo.
In light of the above discussions, it was agreed to keep the Precept at the current level of £15200.00.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 2020 hours



Chairman			_________________________________			
